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Dear Students, 

 

In alignment with the latest instructions of the Jiangsu Education Department 

and pandemic circumstance in Suzhou, the University hereby releases its notice 

regarding the latest prevention and control requirements, the arrangement for 

students returning to Suzhou and learning & teaching schedules. 

  

1.   Arrangement for Students Returning to Suzhou and Learning & Teaching 

Schedules for Semester Two of AY21/22 

1)     Students who are outside of Suzhou are required to postpone their 

return to Suzhou. According to the instruction of the Department of 

Education and local government, it is of high likelihood that students’ 

return to Suzhou will not be arranged before the end of February. Further 

notices shall be issued by the University about the detailed time 

arrangement of students’ return; 

  



2)     Teaching activities for Semester Two, AY21/22 will start from 

21st February. Before the return of students mentioned above, the 

teaching activities will be conducted online. 

  

2.   Pandemic Prevention and Control Requirements for Students Staying in 

Suzhou or in the Dormitory During the Winter Holiday 

1)     The campus is planned to open since 15th February. In line with the 

instructions of the Jiangsu Education Department, only students who 

have had permission to access campus during the winter holiday* can 

access the campus, on the condition that they can provide a valid XJTLU 

Pass Code (3-in-1 is not required), a green “Jiangsu Health Code” and a 

negative COVID-19 nucleic acid test report conducted within 48 hours at 

the entrance. 

*These students refer to the ones who have retained the access 

permission of XJTLU Pass Code during the period of winter holiday; OR 

PhD students who have returned to Suzhou before/on 14th February with 

campus access permission of XJTLU Pass Code. Other students who are in 

Suzhou cannot access the campus. 

  

2)     Students who are in Suzhou shall not leave Suzhou unless it is 

absolutely necessary. It is recommended that students shall reduce travel 

and gathering activities in Suzhou, as well as stay in the dormitory area as 



much as possible. If a student has to leave Suzhou due to special 

circumstances, this student must report this to his/her DA to obtain 

approval in advance before making the trip. 

  

3)     If any student who is in Suzhou or in the dormitory finds that his/her 

“Suzhou Health Code” has turned yellow, or himself/herself/his or her 

family members have visited the same space synchronously with 

confirmed cases or non-symptomatic infection cases, this student shall 

report this immediately to his/her Development Advisor (DA), the 

property management personnel of the dormitory or the resident 

community, and follow the relevant pandemic prevention and control 

measures accordingly. 

  

4)     In case of fever, cough and other symptoms, students who are in 

Suzhou or the dormitory shall go to the nearest fever clinics in time. On 

the way to the clinic, the students shall try to avoid public transportations 

and enforce the personal protection measures. If there is any abnormality 

found, students shall report it immediately to the Development Advisor 

(DA), the property management personnel of the dormitory or the 

resident community, and follow the relevant pandemic prevention and 

control measures. 

  



5)     If there are any further updates, the University will share them via 

further UCs promptly. 

  

The University will keep monitoring the latest developments in the pandemic 

and keep everyone informed of any updates to the pandemic prevention and 

control requirements. Thank you for your time and support. 

  

关于 2021/22 学年春季学期防控要求、学生返

苏安排和教学安排的最新通知 

  

各位同学: 

根据省疫情防控工作领导小组和省教育厅最新指示，结

合苏州市最新疫情防控形势，现就 2021/22 学年春季学期最

新防控要求、学生返苏安排和教学安排等相关事宜通知如下： 

一、2021/22 学年春季学期学生返苏安排和教学安排 

1. 目前尚在苏州市以外地区的学生，暂缓返苏。按照江

苏省教育厅和属地政府的指导精神，2 月底前可能不会安排

学生返苏，具体返苏时间学校将另行通知。 

2. 2021/22 学年春季学期的教学工作将于 2 月 21 日开

始。在上述学生未返苏返校前，学校将开展线上教学。 

二、对于寒假留苏留校学生的防控要求 



1. 校园计划于 2 月 15 日开放。根据省教育厅意见，寒

假留校学生每次入校均需提供有效的西浦通行码（不需进行

三码合一）、绿色苏康码和 48 小时内有效核酸检测阴性结

果，其他在苏学生不可入校。寒假留校学生包括：已通过申

请保留假期西浦码通行权限的学生和已于 2 月 14 日及之前

返回苏州市内并开通校园权限的博士生。 

2. 留苏留校学生非必要不离开苏州，减少市内出行和聚

集性活动，住宿学生尽量在宿舍区活动。如必须离开苏州，

必须提前向成长顾问申请，获得批准后方可出行。 

3. 留苏留校学生如发现苏康码被赋黄码、发现自己及家

属与确诊病例或无症状感染者等人员有时空交集等情况，须

第一时间告知成长顾问、宿舍区物业或所居社区，并遵守相

关防疫工作要求。 

4. 留苏留校学生如出现发热、咳嗽等症状，在做好个人

防护前提下，尽量不要乘坐公共交通工具，并及时前往就近

发热门诊就诊。就诊情况如有异常，须第一时间告知成长顾

问、宿舍区物业或所居社区，并遵守相关防疫工作要求。 

5. 如有任何后续更新，学校将通过 UC 及时发布。 

西交利物浦大学将根据政府最新指令和疫情最新发展，

及时向全校师生发布学校最新的相关安排，感谢全校师生对

大学相关工作的关注和配合。 

  



西交利物浦大学 

2022 年 2 月 14 日 

 


